SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCILAgenda No
[bookmark: _GoBack]11

JOINT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING HELD AT SHREWSBURY LIBRARY
ON 12 JULY 2017

PRESENT 

Councillors – Mrs Adams, Mrs H Fraser, A Mosley & A Philips
Staff – M Bowen, S Farmer, Mrs R Jones, R Plimmer (substituting for M Wilcoxon), M Preece, K Price

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager) & Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer).

APOLOGIES – Councillor Mrs P Moseley, Mark Bardman (GMB), Terry Jones (Unison) 


1/17	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

All twin-hatted members declared a personal interest in Shropshire Council should any matters be raised relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council.


2/17	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN & VICE-CHAIRMAN

The Town Clerk reported on the rules concerning the appointment of the Chairman & Vice-Chairman within the Terms & Conditions of the Committee.  She suggested that given the infancy of the committee it would probably be best that the Chairman be selected from the employer side and the Vice-Chairman from the employee side.  All were in agreement.

It was AGREED that:

Councillor Mosley be appointed Chairman and Stuart Farmer the Vice-Chairman


3/17	PURPOSE OF THE COMMITTEE

For the benefit of new members, the Chairman detailed the purpose of the Joint Consultative Committee.  Following the recent consultant’s report, members recognised that there was more that could be done to engage with staff and encourage an active involvement of staff as the Town Council evolved.  This Committee was not designed to be a decision-making committee with recommendations being submitted to Full Council for ratification.

Councillor Mosley detailed the past engagement with previous Union Representatives of GMB and Unison who had actively helped to develop this type of committee for there were no other examples of such at Town Council level anywhere in the country.  He hoped that the new Representatives would be equally as helpful with this process and was keen to emphasise that that this process was not in any way designed to undermine the Unions in any employer/employee negotiations.

He had been made aware of resent representations made by the new Unison Representative and was fully supportive of the stance the Town Clerk had taken; he hoped to meet with him at some stage.

The Town Clerk reported that the following individuals had been appointed to the Committee:

Councillor Peter Adams (Conservative Group)
Councillor Mrs Hannah Fraser (Liberal Democrat Group)
Councillor Mrs P Moseley (Labour Group)
Councillor Alan Mosley (Labour Group)
Councillor Alex Phillips (Conservative Group)
Councillor David Vasmer (Liberal Democrat Group)

It was noted that Full Council had not appointed Substitutes and it would be useful to operate this Committee in the same way as the Standing Committees that could appoint substitutes.

It was RECOMMENDED – That 

Full Council be asked to nominate Substitutes to the Joint Consultative Committee

It was reported that staff had been nominated by colleagues for the following to represent their interests at this meeting:

Ruth Jones (Office Manager) based at the Library
Stuart Farmer (Operational Technician) based at the Library
Kevin Price (Mechanical Engineer) based at Weeping Cross but servicing the whole estate
Mark Preece (Recreational Space Deputy Team Leader) based at the Sports Village but with responsibility for Golf Course based staff)
Matt Wilcoxon (Countryside & Green Space Team Leader) based at Weeping Cross but with responsibility for Cemetery based staff
Mark Bowen (Amenity Team Leader) based at the Quarry but with responsibility for Castle & Crematorium based staff

The staff had also appointed six Substitutes:
Tim Ferguson (Markets Officer) based at the Market Hall
Mike Cox (Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager) based at the Library
Rob Plimmer (Head of Logistics) based at Weeping Cross
Danny Powell (Recreational Space Team Leader) based at the Sports Village
Steve Watkins (Groundsman) based at the Castle
Mike Pugh (Technical Officer – Arboriculture & Contracts) based at the Library

The Town Clerk, Operations Manager & Responsible Financial Officer would attend the meetings in their formal capacities as advisors to the Council.


4/17 	TIME MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

The Town Clerk reported on investigations into an appropriate Time Management System that would allow for the reporting of attendance, sickness and holidays.  Advice had been sought from Shropshire Council but they still had a paper-based system operated by the relevant departments.  After invitations to quote and recent system demonstrations, it had been agreed to appoint HFX to provide the system.  Work had now begun on the setting up of the system, which included the type of machinery, operating systems and rules from which to operate.  Senior Officers were also looking at developing a definitive guide to the use of Time-Off-In-Lieu and Flexi-time as there was not a consistent approach to its use.  It was likely to have teething problems and the Town Clerk sought patience from staff while these issues are ironed out.

Staff present reported that the majority of staff welcomed the system as it would cut down on paperwork and would ultimately make the booking of holidays much easier.

Members asked whether the system could detail tasks undertaken for more detailed time-management.  The Town Clerk advised that it couldn’t but would liaise with the Support Team to ascertain whether there were and additional modules that could be attached to the system.


5/17	APPRAISAL SYSTEM

Following recommendations of the Consultants, the Town Clerk had been researching examples of appraisal forms that could work within the organisation.  She had been conscious of the discussions also of evaluation of roles and looked at building in areas within the process whereby staff could self-evaluate their role against their job description to ascertain the level of evaluation process across the organisation.

The following comments were made:

· By the nature of the teamwork approach which has been developed the reviewing of work and developmental needs was done throughout the year and the open door approach of management meant that issues could be addressed without waiting for the next appraisal
· Appraisals would have to be staggered throughout the year so as not to adversely affect workload
· Should there be some element of anonymised 360° appraisal with peers
· Appraisals shouldn’t be linked to pay rises or performance

All agreed it was a good starting point and all staff were asked to take the document away for consideration with the staff more widely and come back with suggestions.


6/17	WELFARE FACILITIES

Sundorne – The yard had been relayed and drainage sorted to eliminate flooding and ponding of rainwater.  A portacabin had been installed to act as mess room and Team Leaders Officer.  There had also been increased security with wooden gates being replaced by metal gates.  Staff were appreciative of the works undertaken.

Quarry – Mark Bowen, the Team Leader based there advised that the whole site needed a full development brief, as it was not only the poor welfare facilities, but also the deteriorating green house and the poor public toilet facilities that were collectively bringing an air of dereliction.  Councillor Mosley assured staff that these issues would be looked.


7/17 	FACILITIES AT RIGGS HALL

The Town Clerk reported that having been in the building 6 months a Health & Safety Audit of the Town Council area was being undertaken and there were issues around air ventilation and heating which needed to be addressed.  Staff morale was probably the best it has been as all work more effectively together because of layout and the open-office set up means that all are more aware of others work.  Those external staff also reported that it was a good venue to visit multiple staff cutting down on unwanted journeys.

Councillor Mosley reported on a recent Cabinet Report into the future of Library Services and he expressed his disappointment that the Town Council’s role in the Shrewsbury Library wasn’t referenced.  He was still keen that the library be developed as a community hub and provision is made for Council Chamber/Meeting Rooms within the building.  Both Mark Bowen and Rob Plimmer asked why the Town Council is not thinking of redeveloping the Quarry Depot as an independent based, siting the difficulties in working out of Shropshire Council’s Weeping Cross Depot prior to the Town Council buying back the Greenhouse and building its own depot.  Councillor Mosley felt it was better use of public money re-using an existing facility than building something new.


8/17	MEETING DATES FOR THE 2017/2018 MUNICIPAL YEAR

Wednesday 11th October 2017
Wednesday 10th January 2018
Wednesday 18th April 2018 
 
